# **CROSSACRES NEWSLETTER**



18th October

# **POPPY APPEAL**

The Prefects will be selling poppies and other accessories including, zip pulls, reflectors, wristbands and snap bands to raise money for The Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal.







# **PARENTS EVENING**

Thank you to all the parents who attended parents evening earlier this week, we hope you enjoyed hearing about your children's achievements so far this year. We would also like to thank our Prefects who helped to direct parents around the school. We are sure you will agree they did a great job!

# **BOYS FOOTBALL TEAM**

The boys competed in 3 games last night at MEA. Not only did they represent the school amazingly, they also battled hard in the rain and wind and played so well as a team.

# **GIRLS FOOTBALL**

The girls also put in a fabulous performance at St Pauls, showing resiliance and fantastic team sprirt. Also, thank you to the staff for talking them after school!

# **PARKING**

Whilst we understand parents will have to park on the road outside school and side streets, we urge them to be considerate of our neighbourhood community and be mindful of not obstructing private driveways or parking on double yellow lines, our top priority is keeping children safe. We would also like to ask you to be more respectful when issues arise. If you have any issues, please contact Parking control on 0161 234 4149 or email.

nuisancevehicles@manchester.gov.uk

#### **RUBBISH**

Can parents please be mindful about leaving rubbish around residential areas and respect our local neighbourhood. Thank you for your continued support in this matter.

# **NURSERY PARENTS**

To apply for Reception places **for SEPTEMBER 2025**, please visit Manchester.gov.uk/primary-schools-admissions and apply online. The closing date for applications is **Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> January 2025**.

# **REMINDER - YEAR 6 PARENTS**

We would like to remind our Year 6 parents that the closing date for secondary school 2025 admissions is **Thursday 31**<sup>st</sup> **October 2024**. Parents who have not yet applied should receive a reminder through the post to their home address, if you have any queries about your child's application please contact the Manchester school admissions team **on 0161 245 7166**.

School will close for the half term break today and will re-open at **8.40am** on **Monday 28<sup>th</sup> October**.

We hope everyone has an enjoyable break!